Holy Archbishopric of Cyprus

RETURN TO CYPRUS OF THE FRESCOES 
OF THE SAINT THEMONIANOS (EUPHIMIANOS) CHURCH IN LYSI BY THE MENIL FOUNDATION IN HOUSTON TEXAS, USA 

It is with great joy and deep emotion that the Greek Orthodox Church of Cyprus announces the return of the frescoes of the St. Themonianos (Euphimianos) Church at Lysi, situated within the Turkish occupied part of our country, by the Menil Foundation in Houston, Texas, USA, in accordance with the terms of the relevant loan agreement, between the Holy Archbishopric of Cyprus and the Menil Foundation, which expires on February 14, 2012.

The return of the frescoes which were illegally detached from the St. Themonianos Church by Turkish looters, after the violent Turkish invasion in 1974 and the continued illegal occupation of the northern part of our island by the Turkish armed forces, as well as the destruction and looting of the religious heritage of our country, all in violation of International Law and Human Rights, constitutes a symbol of hope for the entire Cypriot people and strengthens its faith in the justification for its struggle for freedom and return to its ancestral homes.


The return of the frescoes has been a personal vision and goal of H.B. the Archbishop of Cyprus Chrysostomos II, and was achieved after the concerted efforts of the Church of Cyprus and the competent authorities of the Republic of Cyprus, who worked to this end under the personal guidance of His Beatitude and always in perfect collaboration with the Menil Foundation.

The Greek Orthodox Church of Cyprus would like to cordially thank the Menil Foundation for its commitment to return the frescoes and, especially, for its unique initiative in promoting those symbols of Christian faith and masterpieces of Byzantine art, as well as for their first rate preservation and maintenance. 

The Greek Orthodox Church of Cyprus hopes that this act of honour by the Menil Foundation shall constitute an example for many other organizations, museums, foundations and even private individuals to follow. 

The Greek Orthodox Church of Cyprus expects that the Menil Foundation shall return the frescoes safely with the utmost diligence and care. The Church will work with the competent authorities of the State for the safe placement of the frescoes in our country and their keeping under the best conditions.


Indeed, the Church of Cyprus believes that the excellent so far cooperation with the Menil Foundation will be strengthened and expanded further and will explore avenues for cooperation with the Foundation in the future.


Extensive briefing on the matter will be given upon arrival of His Beatitude in Cyprus from his official visit to the Orthodox Church of Georgia.
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